
 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING OF 

BOARD OF ELECTRICAL  

APPEALS 
 

April 10, 2018 - 3:00 p.m. 

 

METROPOLITAN AREA BUILDING & CONSTRUCTION DEPARTMENT 

RONALD REAGAN BUILDING 

271 W 3RD ST 

LARGE CONFERENCE ROOM #126 

 

Members: Casey Belknap, Cole Hawkins, Mike Kilian, Tim Lenz, Tony Naylor, Brad Ragland, Duane 

Schneider. 

 

Present:  Naylor, Ragland, Belknap, Lenz. 

  

Staff Present Christopher Labrum, Chris Nordick, Brian Kingsley, Dave Killgore (MABCD). 

 

The meeting was called to order by Vice Chairman Lenz at 3:03 p.m. 

 

Board Member Naylor made a motion to approve the February 13, 2018, minutes. Board Member 

Belknap seconded the motion. The motion carried (4 – 0). 

 

 

The recent examination results from Prometric and ICC for electrical examinations administered by their 

offices for Metropolitan Area Building and Construction Department approved applicants were presented 

to the Board. The results were as follows:  

 

 

APPLICANT                          APPLICANT      EXAMINATION           EXAMINATION  

NAME                                     NUMBER       CLASSIFICATION           RESULT  
Jesse Emery   2455   Master Electrical   Pass 

Devon Ward   8584   Master Electrical    Fail 

Joshua Coldiron   8993   Journeyman Electrical  Fail 

Melvin Lopez   3599   Journeyman Electrical   Fail 

Brandon Pettit   6029   Journeyman Electrical  Fail 

Joel Robles   2693   Journeyman Electrical  Fail 

Aaron Rogers   3392   Journeyman Electrical  Fail 

Ian Whittit   5485   Journeyman Electrical  Fail 

Nathan Cochran   7120   Elevator Electrical  Fail 

Tyson Vincent   2798   Elevator Electrical  Fail 

Ryan Schwaiger   9581   Res Journeyman Electrical  Pass 

 

 

 

Five (5) Master Electrical, Two (2) Journeyman Electrical, and One (1) Residential Journeyman Electrical 

applications were reviewed for approval to be administered the appropriate examinations for certification. 

The results were as follows:  

 

NAME  NUMBER   CLASSIFICATION         ACTION    
Wesley Marr   7868   Master Electrical   Approved 

Lucas Reed   9758   Master Electrical   Approved 

Devon Ward   8584   Master Electrical    (retake) 
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Paul Cooper   4020   Master Electrical   (retake) 

Brandon Adams   0205   Master Electrical   (retake) 

Orlando Arambula  7352   Res Journeyman Electrical  Approved 

Kenneth Crissup   0707   Journeyman Electrical  (retake) 

Robert King   3869   Journeyman Electrical  (retake) 

 

There were Three (3) new Electrical or Elevator Contractor Licenses issued since February 13, 2018. 

 

COMPANY NAME  QUALIFIED PERSON 
House Electric LLC  Joshua House 

Hawkins Electric LLC  Jordan Hawkins 

Green Line Electric  Michael Jones 

 

 

 

Unfinished Business 

The Board discussed allowing commercially permitted, multi-family dwelling, detached garages, to be 

wired using NM-B (Romex). The code does not allow separate structures that are considered commercial 

to be wired with this type of wiring system. Board Member Naylor made a motion to continue the 

requirement of section 4.2.180 of the UBTC, not allowing the use of NM wiring in multi-family detached 

commercial structures. Board member Lenz seconded, the motion carried 4-0. 

 

The Board discussed the requirement for homeowner’s exams to be given in English only. The Board was 

against allowing the exam to be administered in any other language than English, as other exams to 

certify electricians, are only given in English. Board Member Naylor made a motion to continue the 

practice of offering the homeowners exam in English only. Board Member Belknap seconded, the motion 

carried 4-0. 

 

 

New Business  

Mr. Nordick handed out the login credentials for the 2017 NEC online CEU class to the Board Members 

for review, and asked that each Member login and try out the new outline to verify that all of the security 

features we have required are still in place.  

 

AYPO (at your pace online) also presented the Board Members with a new product they have designed to 

manage all CEU’s for our jurisdiction. Mr. Nordick asked the Board to consider the functionality and 

value of this product for our electricians and vendors.  

 

With no other business to conduct. Board Member Naylor made a motion to adjourn, Board Member 

Belknap seconded the motion, and the motion was approved (4 - 0). 

 

 

 

 

The meeting adjourned at 4:14 p.m. 

 

 

Chris A. Nordick 

Chief Electrical & Elevator Inspector 

Secretary, Board of Electrical Appeals. 


